
SUBMISSION TO THE  

NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD  

FOR 

Information:         Decision:     X  

Issue: Iviq Hunters and Trappers Organization (HTO) request to use polar bear credits for the 
2011-2012 harvest season from the Lancaster Sound polar bear subpopulation  

Background: On May 17th 2012, the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board (NWMB or Board) 
received a request from the Qikiqtaaluk Regional Coordinator on behalf of the Qikiqtaaluk 
Wildlife Board (QWB) for the NWMB to consider a request from the Iviq HTO to use 10 polar 
bear credits from the Lancaster Sound polar bear subpopulation for the 2011-2012 harvest 
season (refer to Appendices for the HTOs request, the QWB’s resolution and an letter from the 
Government of Nunavut’s Wildlife Technician).  

Table 1 outlines the 2010-2011 harvest and recommended 2011-2012 harvest for Grise Fiord.   

Table 1. Grise Fiord 2010-2011 allocation and harvest and 2011-2012 recommended allocation 
for the Lancaster Sound polar bear subpopulation 

Community Pop. 
Base 
Allocation 

Allocation 
2010-2011 

Harvest 
2010-2011 

Recommended 
Harvest 2011-2012 

   Total M F Total M F 

 
Total 

 
M 

 
F 

Grise Fiord LS 25 (16.67; 8.33) 25 17 8 22 17 5 
 
25 

 
17 

 
8 

 

Table 2 outlines the current credits (2011-2012) that are available for Grise Fiord from the 
Lancaster Sound subpopulation.  

Table 2. Grise Fiord 2011-2012 polar bear credits for the Lancaster Sound  polar bear 
subpopulation 

Community Male Credits Female Credits 

Grise Fiord 31.98 26.39 

 

Recommendations: Based on the information available to NWMB staff, the request does not 
appear to be a conservation concern. NWMB staff therefore recommend that the NWMB 
approve the request from the Iviq HTO. 
 
Draft Resolution: 
 

“MOVED that the NWMB approve the use of 10 polar bear credits (7 male and 3 female) 
from the Lancaster Sound polar bear subpopulation for the 2011-2012 harvest season 
for the Iviq HTO, which is compliant with the “Polar Bear Management Memorandum of 
Understanding for the Management of the Lancaster Sound Polar Bear Population” and 
it’s associated flexible quota system.” 



NWMB staff along with its co-management partners (i.e. Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated, 
Government of Nunavut and Regional Wildlife Organizations) are currently working 
cooperatively on a review of the MOU’s, including a review of the flexible quota system. It is 
understood by all co-management partners that the current flexible quota system is not 
operating efficiently and discussions will be held to improve the system. The next co-
management meeting is planned in mid-July. 
 
Consultations: Sarah Spencer, Wildlife Management Biologist, NWMB. 

Prepared By: Adam Schneidmiller, Wildlife Management Biologist, NWMB 

Dated:  May 22nd, 2012 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appendix #1: Request from the Iviq HTO to the Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



Appendix #2: Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board support for the Iviq HTOs request 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



Appendix #3-Government of Nunavut-Department of Environment response to Iviq 

HTO request 

 

 

 



 


